WAC Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday, September 3rd in SO 105

10:00 am – 11:45 pm

Present: Jeff Galin, Niki Wilson, Dan Murtaugh, Rachel Luria, Allen Smith, Rosario Medina Shepherd, Ellen Ryan, Julia Mason, and Joe Su. 
Absent:  Michelle Hawkins, Jamie Cunningham.

FINAL FALL 2010 WAC COMMITTEE MEETING:

Friday, November 19th 10 am – 12 noon

I. Update on the three departmental grants:   

· Civil, Environmental, Geomatics Engineering

· Met four or five times working with complex reports to finalize a rubric that will be affective in grading those papers.

· Chemistry 

· Grant is moving more slowly.  The rubric is not complete, but when it is, the graduate students who will be using it will be normed.

· Nursing

· Worked all summer developing a support ESL students.  The scope has broadened.  It was originally just dealing with grammar and in a recent meeting it was determined that more concerns need to be addressed.

II. The spring 2010 WAC assessment results

· Jeff Galin (JG) presented graphs showing the mean scores by department based on the 12-trait rubric used in the assessment.  

· History had the strongest results with Chemistry, Nursing, and Social Work also showing strong scores.  

· JG will be taking the results to department heads for further discussions. Data can be very useful if the traits are those that departments value.  The conversation must always start with which of the traits in the WAC rubric are useful and which their department wants to see in their student’s writing.  Based on the results, which of the traits would their department like to improve?

III. Honors College Update

· Many courses still need to be converted to WAC and the goal is to by next fall have everything addressed.  

· Dan Murtaugh (DM) asked JG to describe the difference between the Gordon Rule and the WAC course. JG pointed out that the Gordon Rule only requires multiple assignments across four courses.  The WAC committee enhanced the criteria.

IV. Specialty Workshops

· Brown Bag lunch 11/9 to discuss Educational Psychologist article 12-1:30 pm in SO 105

· Responding to Student Writing Workshop 10/26 12:30 – 2 pm in SU 223

V. Recap on National Day on Writing – October 20th 2010

· We had good participation in both writing contests.  A judging panel selected a first, second, and third place winner in both the Letter to the President and the Flash Fiction contests.
· The activities throughout the day in the SO rotunda drew a substantial crowd for most of the afternoon.  
· In the evening, at Coyote Jacks, we recognized the winners and they read their entries.  We opened up the microphone to others to read their writing, as well.
VI. Recognizing Departments Beyond WAC—identifying, supporting, rewarding writing in
these departments

· We have heard from other faculty that they are requiring significant amounts of writing in their course.  
· We want to recognize departments for incorporating writing across the curriculum and identify whether faculty need additional support.  

· JG believes that this may allow us to demonstrate that FAU spends more time on writing than any other Florida university.

· JG and Niki Wilson (NW) have created a survey that will be sent out to all FAU faculty.  The survey was discussed with the committee for suggestions.  The question that the committee thought might be needed is whether faculty are satisfied with the quality of writing.  Allen Smith (AS) suggested that we call the rubric a ‘writing rubric.’  Julia Mason (JM) recommended that we ask, “Are you using a rubric for improving or assessing writing in the classroom?”  AS recommended that we move difficulty questions, like the one regarding the rubric, later in the survey when participants will be invested in completing it.  JM recommended that we add ‘short stories, poems, or other creative assignments’ to the list of assignments, as well as ‘other.’  

· JG closed the discussion stating, “we just want a sense of what kind of writing is going on out there.”
· NW will work with John Cahill to get the survey site created and then an email will go out to all university faculty.

VII. Final Remarks and Questions
· Su questioned “Is the Honors College interested in an assessment of the quality of writing done in the Honors Projects?”  Su also asked, “Can the WAC Program support the undergraduate research initiative?”  JG said that he would speak to Dean Pratt regarding these questions.
